
 

 

     

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
I have just come out of our second failed attempt at the Gosnells Primary 
School P&C AGM.  While we have plenty of interest in the P&C, the P&C 
cannot exist without an Executive Committee.  As previously highlighted, 
without a P&C, the school will no longer be in a position to operate its 
Canteen or Uniform Shop, and will not only forfeit money previously raised 
(approx. $20,000) but also the ability to raise future funds.  The last chance 
for our P&C to register a new President, Vice President, Secretary and 
Treasurer is next Wednesday, 9 September; failure to do so will require us 
to notify WACSSO that we no longer have a P&C at our school.  While it is 
really important we get as many parents as possible at this meeting, it is 
more important that we identify suitable applicants to Ǫll each of the 
vacancies in the Executive Committee.  If you are willing to consider 
nominating for any of the vacancies, please contact the front oǭce of the 
school to obtain the necessary nomination forms ± Jemma will also be able 
to put you in contact with our current P&C Members if you require any 
further information. 
 
RUOK? inspire and empower people of all ages to meaningfully connect 
with others around them and start a conversation with anyone who may 
be struggling with life.  The main message being ¬there­s more to say after 
RUOK?­.  You don­t need to be an expert to reach out ± just a good friend 
and a great listener.  Here at Gosnells Primary School, we have decided 
that the RUOK? Day message is so important we have dedicated the whole 
day to understanding its message.  As such, we have planned a day full of 
activities for all students at our school next Thursday, 10 September.  All 
students from Kindy to Year 6 will participate in a strategy walk with  
8 diǨerent stations promoting what they can do when they are feeling 
¬blue­ as well as a series of in-class activities.  Further to this, students in 
Years 1 to 6 will participate in an IZRA Talk focusing on developing 
resilience and inspiring purpose in our students.  Students in Years 3 to 6 
will also have access to a 40 minute Yogazoo session.  The event will run all 
day with many of our stalls staying open for 30 minutes at the conclusion 
of the school day for parents to pay a visit.  Our celebration has attracted a 
lot of interest from the local media and the Department of Education, 
meaning a lot of visitors will be attending throughout the day to see what 
we are up to! 
 
On Monday, 14 September the Year 6 800m race and Years 3 to 6 400m 
races, Long and Triple Jump Events will be held.  Miss Paskos and a small 
band of very helpful parents will oversee the events on this day.  Then, with 
Ǫngers crossed for a dry day on Friday, 18 September our main Athletics 
Carnival should once again prove to be a highlight of the school year for 
many of our students and their families.  Our Kindy and Pre-Primary 
students will once again be joining in the main Carnival on this day.  It will 
be fantastic to see as many parents as possible screaming support for their 
children.  Students in Kindy to Year 2 will be competing in their events up 
until recess, with our Years 3 to 6 students coming out for their events 

 
 

 
 

BREAKFAST CLUB OPEN 
Monday, Wednesday & Friday 

8:15am to 8:35am 
 

SCHOOL BANKING RETURNS 
Thursday, 10 September 
8:15am to 8:30am 

 

UNIFORM SHOP OPEN 
Online Orders Only 

 

CANTEEN OPEN 
Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 

Recess - Cash Sales 
Lunch - Online Orders Only 

 

Order online with Quickcliq.com.au 
- - -  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

Friday, 4 September 
School Development Day 

Students Do Not Attend Today 
 

Tuesday, 8 September 
Fire Brigade Incursion (Year 3) 

 
Wednesday, 9 September 
P&C AGM - 8:30am  

 
Thursday, 10 September 

R U OK? Day 
 

Friday, 11 September 
Assembly - Room 4 

 
Monday, 14 September 

Athletics Pre-Carnival Events 
 

Friday, 18 September 
Faction Athletics Carnival 
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after recess.  Students in Kindy to Year 2 will return to their classrooms with their teachers after recess and 
®weather permitting¯ will be invited back to watch the Ǫnal relay events and presentations to conclude the 
day.  A more detailed schedule of events will be sent home with students in Week 8 and Carnival 
Information will also be included on our Facebook page closer to the date.  The decision in 2017 to 
separate the two groups of students was made to increase participation and reduce the amount of time 
children spend unoccupied in the bays.  Students will remain under the supervision of school staǨ 
throughout the day and will not be ®signed out¯ of school unless they are leaving the school grounds 
under direct parental supervision.  Early release forms for students in Years 3 to 6 will be available from 
teachers on the oval and NOT from the front oǭce.  As with everything in 2020, a COVID Action Plan is in 
place to ensure everyone­s safety at our Sports Carnival.  Parents attending will be required to: 
 
¶ Maintain appropriate Physical Distancing from other spectators at all times; 
¶ Practice safe hand hygiene (hand sanitiser will be provided) and cough etiquette; 
¶ Minimise contact with students (i.e. remain in the designated spectator zones throughout the day); 
¶ Utilise designated adult toilets on the veranda next to Room 10; 
¶ Restrict picnic lunches to immediate family only. 

 
Finally, School Planning for 2021 has already commenced.  In order to accurately predict our student 
enrolment numbers and subsequently our class structures for next year, we need to collect the most up to 
date information regarding student enrolments for 2021.  If you know you will not be attending Gosnells 
Primary School in 2021 could you please notify the oǭce as soon as possible so we can adjust our 
enrolment predictions?  If you notify us that you will be enrolling at a new school in 2021, your child keeps 
their place at Gosnells until the new enrolment process is complete.  However, it is more beneǪcial to our 
planning if you are able to let us know sooner rather than later of your intentions.  Likewise, if you are 
aware of new students who are wishing to enrol at Gosnells for 2021 could you please encourage them to 
complete the enrolment process as soon as possible. 
 
Regards 

Craig  

Kindergarten - $60 per year ($15 per term)        Pre-Primary to Year 6 - $50 per child 
 

We are now able to accept cash payments again at the School Administration oǭce. 
You can also pay your Voluntary Contributions via Qkr! 

 
Download the app for free from Apple­s app store for iPhones 

(for iPads download the iPhone app) 
or from Google Play for Android phones and tablets. 

 
After downloading the app and registering, select Gosnells Primary School from ¬Nearby Location­ on Qkr 

or type Gosnells after tapping the magnifying glass in the top right of the home screen on Qkr. 

VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS - 2020 

Swimming Lesson Consent Forms, Enrolment Forms and Payment 

are due back to school by Thursday, 17 September 2020. 

Payment of $36 can be made in full or in instalments up until Thursday, 17 September. 

Payments can be made in cash or online using the Qkr! App. 

PLEASE NOTE:  if full payment is not made by Thursday, 17 September 2020 the student will not be able to participate. 

There is no option to pay daily.  No refunds considered without a medical certiǪcate.  Pool entry only may be refunded. 

IN-TERM SWIMMING LESSONS 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL (continued) 



 

 

GOSNELLS PS - 115 YEARS 

Mr A.E. Hemeleers, the Ǫrst Head Teacher, opened 

Gosnells Primary School on 4 September 1905 with 

only 16 students enrolled in the Methodist church on 

Dorothy Street. 

A tender was called for in August 1906 for a brick 

building to accommodate 50 children and a teacher­s 

quarters.  The construction of this new 24 foot square 

brick and iron building and teacher­s residence on the 

current site on the corner of May and Hicks Streets 

was completed on 20 December 1906 for the total 

cost of 774 pounds.  In 1907 Mr Hemeleers opened 

the new purpose-built building to 36 students. 

On Friday, 4 September 2020 Gosnells Primary School 

turns 115 years of age. 


